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Each year one of every 150 two-year-olds visits an emergency department (ED) in the United States for unintentional medication overdose, most often after finding and eating or drinking medicines without adult supervision.  This means that more than 60,000 young children end up in EDs every year because they got into medicines while their parent or caregiver was not looking.  In recent years, the number of accidental overdoses in young children has increased by 20 percent.
Children are curious and put all sorts of things in their mouths. Even if you turn your back for less than a minute, they can quickly get into things that could hurt them.  The following tips can help parents and caregivers protect their children.
Find a place in your home that is too high for children to reach or see.  Different families will have different places.  Walk around your house and decide on the safest place to keep your medications and vitamins.
Always put every medicine and vitamin away every time you use it.  This includes medicines and vitamins you use every day.  Never leave them out on a kitchen counter or at a sick child’s bedside, even if you have to give the medicine again in a few hours.
Always relock the safety cap on a medicine bottle.  If the medicine has a locking cap that turns, twist it until you hear the click or you cannot twist anymore.  Remember, even though many medicines and vitamins have safety caps, children may be able to open them.
Tell your children what medicine is and why you must be the one to give it to them.  Never tell children medicine is candy to get them to take it, even if your child does not like to take his or her medicine.
Ask houseguests and visitors to keep purses, bags, or coats that have medicines in them up and away and out of sight when they are in your home.  
Be prepared in case of an emergency.  Program the Poison
Help number in to your home and cell phone in case you need it, 
1-800-222-1222.
With medications out of sight, adults might need reminders to take their medications or vitamins.  Some suggestions to help with this include:
Write a note to yourself, and put the note somewhere you will see it such as on the refrigerator, bathroom mirror, or next to your keys.  
Set daily reminders for yourself.  For example, you could set the alarm on your watch or cell phone.
Take your medicine or vitamins at the same time every day, if possible.  
Use a medicine log to keep track each time you take or give medicine.
It is up to adults to make safe medicine storage a priority.  A few simple steps done every time can protect our children.
Unintentional Medication Poisoning in Very Young Children
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